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The goal of this report is to provide recommendations that may improve three bus stop 
locations in the City of Greater Sudbury in an attempt to increase perceptions of safety at bus 
stops and encourage transit ridership. To achieve these objectives, this study addresses the 
following three main research questions:

To answer these questions, a variety of methods were used, including: a literature review of 
best practices in bus stop design, the use of Crime Prevention Through Environmental Design 
(CPTED) principles, site observations and safety audits, and validation interviews to complete 
the analyses and recommendations. 

In recent years, various surveys of transit riders in North America have ranked safety as one of 
the highest priorities at bus stops. The safety of bus stops could be having detrimental effects 
on ridership levels. In fact, without an adequate level of safety or perceived safety, riders 
may choose not to utilize public transportation all together. Research has shown that safety 
improvements to public transit can substantially increase transit ridership and potentially 
encourage an increase in active transportation. 

Crime largely occurs in public spaces where windows of opportunity exist. Engaging in good 
bus stop design can remove some of these windows of opportunity our public is exposed 
to. Design elements that lead to an increase in perceptions of safety included: adequate 
bright lighting, clear sightlines, covers and shelters with multiple exits, bike infrastructure, 
real-time information and signage, amenities such as video surveillance, emergency phones, 
and garbage bins, and seating. Using CPTED’s principles of natural surveillance, natural 
access control, and territorial reinforcement is also a valuable asset when examining safety 
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The safety audits identified several areas that require improvement. Overall, snow removal 
was identified as one of the largest barriers at all stops. With Site C experiencing the largest 
fluctuations in maintenance, and Site B seeing the most maintenance. All of the bus stop 
locations were absent of bus shelters, yet included a bus stop sign. Site B and C lacked basic 
amenities such as garbage cans. Site A saw the most traffic of all the stops examined along 
with the largest number of people loitering in the surrounding vicinity. Site C saw the least 
pedestrian and vehicle traffic.

In regard to adequate lighting, Site A had adequate lighting, as it was illuminated by various 
sources of lighting, including: street lights, an outdoor parking lot light, and dim lighting from 
signage of nearby businesses. However, nearby walkways and paths were not illuminated or 


